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From the President
by Richard Janiszewski

In the December 2007 Log, I expressed my vision and my theme for 2008-“Yes We Can, For We Are 
One.”

While I believe we have experienced progress in recent years, unfinished business remains and I know 
you expect us to address these matters.  I have begun the process.  At our February 2008 Regional 
Meeting, your Executive Committee met on Friday, February 8th and again on Saturday February 9th.  
You should know that its agenda was lengthy and diversified.  The IOBG LOG and our clothing supplier 
programs were discussed to assure their cost effectiveness and the degree to which each meets 
International District/Chapter and member expectations.  In general, some changes were agreed to while 
other changes continue to be considered and will be shortly finalized.

Several new programs were presented by me and discussed.  The Executive Committee approved each 
initiative and requested they be fully detailed and placed on the June Regional Meeting agenda.  The 
programs included a “Value Added” initiative, the objective of which is to provide an array of perks 
available to our members at the discretion.  New and improvements to existing by-laws were presented, 
discussed, refined and will be placed on the next executive committee agenda for final disposition.  You 
may expect to be informed of the final status and all specific changes on all matters once they are 
finalized.

In addition to the above activities, there are also matters of an on-going nature that by there very make 
up need continuous reinforcement.  These include, but are not limited to:  improving both upward and 
downward communications; involvement, effective listening, cooperation and team work, etc.  A recent 
situation, for example, probably could have been significantly mitigated if involved parties communicated 
more effectively, listened more effectively, and committed to work together in earnest to address their 
differences.  I believe these options continue to exist in this matter and that issues can be resolved 
satisfactorily.

Let me touch on the matters of communications and involvement.  Several hours of each International 
meeting is set aside for all participants to air constructively matters of concern and matters of 
opportunity.  At the just held winter meeting, Past President Phil Arms chaired an open discussion 
session focused on “Opportunities for Improvement.”  The recommendations, including corrective actions 
provided by each group of participants will be formalized and provided to the Executive Committee for 
discussion at the next Executive Committee meeting.  I will comment on the matter in the next LOG issue.  
However, I believe more is needed.  An uninterrupted flow of member “voices” will enable our 
organization to thrive and grow strong.  There are many avenues to be “heard.”  Begin by attending as 
many of your Chapter meetings as possible.  Blue Gavel Districts have several meetings a year-attend 
as many as you can.  District/Chapters need your involvement, your ideas and your support.  District 
Directors and Officers will make the voice of their Chapters heard to Area Vice Presidents, and by their 
attendance at International Regional meetings to their contemporaries; members at large, and the 
International Executive Committee.  All Blue Gavel members, by the way, are welcome to attend any or all 
of our regional meetings.  If for whatever reason you feel none of the above is appropriate, you may 
always e-mail me directly on our IOBG website - www.iobg.org.  I would be pleased to hear from you.



by Jerry RuddFrom the President Elect

Thank you, thank you District 14 and l9 for the good weather and great time.

Lots of hard work went on in the workshops and with the Executive Committee 
meetings that went from 9 am to 6 pm. Good ideas and communications, I hope 
everyone went away with something they can try in their local Chapters.

We are always looking for members who would like to express and share their 
ideas, therefore if you are interested in one of the appointed positions, please 
email me and let me know which one.

Just a Big Reminder...the 2008 Annual Meeting is getting closer and my committee is working hard to make 
it an event to be remembered.  Besides the workshops, interesting speakers, lunch and dinners, we have 
planned entertaining evenings for you also.  If you have decided to spend a few extra days before or 
after the Annual Meeting there are several interesting places for siteseeing. Don’t forget the  Pre-Meeting 
Excursion to Vancouver and Victoria, Canada,  that Mary Eiffert has put together.  The excursion 
registration form follows this article.

OFFICIAL NOTICE OF NOMINATIONS
Submitted by

Past President Carol Promessi
Committee Chairman

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with our by-laws, to all members, that 
the IOBG Nominating Committee for 2008 consists of Chairman, Past 
President Carol Promessi, President Richard Janiszewski, and President Elect 
Jerry Rudd.
 
The Nominating Committee will consider nominations sent to each member of 
the Committee by any IOBG member in good standing, who wishes to be 
considered for an elected office.  Any person wishing consideration for an 
elected office is required to submit his or her request in writing to each 
member of this committee in time for consideration by the Portland Regional 
Meeting on June 5, 2008.
 
Persons requesting an appointed office for 2008 should send their letter to 
President Elect, Jerry Rudd.
 
This Committee will meet at the Spring Regional Meeting in Portland, Oregon 
and will make its final report of Nominations for Officers to be elected for 
2009 at the August Regional Meeting in Long Island, NY.
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District #1

International Order of the Blue Gavel
 

PRE - 2008 Annual Meeting EXCURSION
 

Vancouver-Victoria, Canada
October 18-21, 2008

$503.00 per person, Double Occupancy                           $756.75 per person, Single Occupancy

Day 1 6:45 am at King Street Station Amtrack Cascades
Arrive Vancouver approx. 11:40 am – dining car available for cash purchase of breakfast
Motorcoach transfer to hotel
Afternoon on own 
(Working on dinner at a yacht club)

Day 2 9:00 am motorcoach transfer to Victoria via BC ferries
(includes Vancouver City tour, ferry tolls, admission to Butchart Gardens)
Transfer to hotel

Day 3 Sightseeing on own (book a tour, i.e.Tea at Empress Hotel, BC Museum—recommended, etc.
(Working on dinner at a yacht club – either Day 2 or 3)

Day 4 Sightseeing on own 
5:00 pm checkin and immigrations processing at Victoria Clipper Terminal
Depart at 6:00, arriving Seattle approx. 8:45 pm
Light dinner basket included on board

All tolls, transportation, hotels, and taxes are included.  More info and name of hotels will follow.
Deposit of 10% due on registration, full payment due prior to September 1, 2008.  All confirmed hotel 
packages are subject to a 10% cancellation fee.  Cancellations received and acknowledged within  45-
31 days prior to travel will result in a penalty of 50%.     I strongly recommend cancellation insurance, 
call 1-800-729-6021 for details.
  

Each passenger must carry proper identification for clearing Customs!!

Name: ________________________________________________________________

Date of Birth: ________________        Nationality: ___________________________

Name: ________________________________________________________________

Date of Birth: ________________        Nationality: ___________________________

Address: ______________________________________________________________

Telephone: ____________________________  E-Mail: __________________________

Deposit Amount:  $__________

 SEND TO:   Mary Eiffert
  P.O. Box 464

      LaConner, WA   98257
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From the First Vice President
by Ray Thompson

          Palm Coast Yacht Club Adopts Two ICW Islands

In cooperation with Washington Oaks Gardens and Faver Dykes State Parks, the 
Palm Coast Yacht Club has adopted two islands located on the Intracoastal 
Waterway in Flagler and St. John Counties, Florida.  Lying within the Guana Tolmato 
Matanzas National Estuarine Research Reserve, Mellon Island is across from Summer 

Haven and Jordan Island is across from Marineland.  The islands were acquired by the Florida Park Service 
through the Florida Communities Trust Preservation 2000 Program and donations by the Mellon family.  Now 
under public ownership, the islands are preserved and protected from future development, and provide 
recreational opportunities to the boating community.

Under the direction of Washington Oaks Gardens personnel, Palm 
Coast Yacht Club members first received boat operation and trailer 
procedural training from the State.  After that, the Club’s island 
stewardship project is on-going and includes trash collection, 
picnic area and campsite installation and maintenance, exotic plant 
removal and clearing, developing and maintaining nature trails.  
Monthly excursions to the islands are led by Commodore Bill 
Sulser. 

Mellon Island Under-Brush prior to clearance 
and nature trail development

Mellon Island with clearance completed and 
nature trail and picnic tables added.

Palm Coast YC
member 

volunteers
“Getting It Done”

Dedication Plaque installed, the Palm Coast 
Yacht Club’s work crew is now scheduled 
for a monthly maintenance and trash removal 
regimen.



As your new 2nd Vice President, this is how I see it.  Why are you here?  You are  here because 
you got into boating.  Why did you get into boating?  You got into boating to have FUN.  If you got 
into boating for any other reason you don’t belong here.

So, why aren't we having fun at our meetings?  It is time to stop sweating the small stuff.  It is time 
to re-connect to the people and things we like and get rid of the things we don’t like.  We are not 
dead.  We need to live . 

Today we are the product of the past, but we need to look to the future.  We will keep the traditions 
that have stood the test of time, that makes this organization what it is today.  Move out the things 
that are not congruent with the present and be willing to put into place the things that will work 
today and in the future.

Why did we get into boating?  We got into boating to have FUN.  So let’s start having FUN with our 
organization.  During my tenure in the line offices of IOBG, my theme will be:   “Follow Your 
Rainbow”

Remember, as a kids, we were always happy to see a rainbow.  If fact, we were told that there is 
a pot of gold at the end of the rainbow.  And how many times, when we saw the end of the 
rainbow hitting the ground, did we run over to where it was and looked for the pot of gold?

Why have I picked the the theme of Follow Your Rainbow?  The answer is simple.  We - IOBG - are 
like the rainbow.  Let me explain...a rainbow is a band of colors due to the reflection and refraction 
of its light.  That describes IOBG very well.   We - IOBG - are a band of people and yacht clubs.  
WE reflect the boating image to the society we live in.   We refract the conditions of the boating 
community;  meaning, we can change directions to do what is best for our boaters.

So, what do I see for my - our - Rainbow in the coming years?  I see that we will continue to reflect 
a positive image to the boaters and to the community in which we live, work and play.  We will 
work to have better and timely communications with our members.  Keep them informed of what is 
happening within our government that will affect the recreational boater.  We will work to have 
more of our members involved in IOBG activities.  We will work to have more FUN with boating and 
social activities, so we can get to know and understand one another.

So, from this point on, Negativity is OUT.  Positive thoughts, ideas and events are IN. 

Now, let’s go have FUN !

From the Second Vice President

by Vern Bendsen
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From the Office of the Treasurer
by Marshall Nemoy

As Treasurer I am very used to being the person who has to tell the bad news 
as well as the good news.  The Treasurer's Report presented to the Executive 
Committee at its Regional meeting February at the Encinal Yacht Club in Oakland, 
California was as of December 31, 2007 and the year then ended.  In effect, it 
was the annual financial report.

For the year ended December 31, 2007 IOBG lost $4,962 which was $2,356 more than last year.  The 
main areas that were greater than the previous year were postage ($1,001) and printing ($3,803).  
Everybody's favorite subject, travel, was $820 less than the previous year.  Total revenues were 
down by $991.  With savings in other areas total expenses were only $1,331 greater than last year.  
Since the printing and postage involved vital communications with IOBG members, the Executive 
Committee believed it was necessary to dip into our cash reserves.

Our balance sheet still remains strong with 93.56% of our assets being in cash.  When we take away 
the liability for the District 18 funds held in trust and the 2008 dues collected in advance, we still have 
79.97% of our assets in cash or cash equivalents.  The collection of dues in advance was $10 less 
than the same date in 2006.

The long overdue increase of $10 in dues for 2008 adopted by the Board of Directors last October is 
expected to provide sufficient funds for operations in 2008.

Membership statistics as of January 31, 2008 showed 852 members had paid dues with more dues 
coming in every day.  This is 6 members greater than last year after reducing the 2007 amount for 
District 8 who withheld dues until after the February meeting this year. Essentially dues receipts are on 
track with last year.

Please feel free to contact the International Operations Center for a free copy of the complete 
Treasurer's report.

Want to avoid tearing out pages of your newsletter?
All Events Schedules and Registration Forms
printed in this LOG can be downloaded from

 the IOBG web site at www.iobg.org



Legal Officer Report         
   by George C. Knies

February 2008

Our February Regional meeting in Oakland California hosted by Districts 14 and 19 epitomized 'team 
spirit' that resulted in a successful and most appreciated business and social event. 

Districts 14 and 19 are adjacent to one another, D-14 encompassing the South, Central, North and East 
Bays of San Francisco and environs: D-19 encompassing a vast Delta Region East of the San 
Francisco Bay Area. There has always been an interaction of activities and most important cooperation 
between D-14 and D-19. Many of D-14 members will cruise to the Delta, sometimes leaving their 
vessels there for months at a time. Our February Regional meeting saw vessels from D-14 and D-19 
participating in our Friday luncheon cruise from Encinal Yacht Club to the Golden Gate Bridge. Great 
weather, good company and gracious hosts joined together for a most successful excursion.

Due to changing economic times surface and water travel has been adversely influenced by rising fuel 
costs. Surface travel has also been influenced by increasing travel time due to traffic congestion, rising 
toll costs and utter frustration. These factors have generated an overall stay-at-home attitude, i.e. a 
“Stay-at-home Yacht Club cruise-in.” These stay at home cruise-ins provide the opportunity for the 
usual social activities, but in addition offer the opportunity for water safety activities such as the U.S. 
Coast Guard Auxiliary and Power Squadron Vessel Safety Checks, etc. 

 Our Chapters and our clubs have experienced a substantial decrease in surface and water cruise-in 
activity from visiting chapters and clubs. The overall result of the aforementioned negative influences 
has led to the decline of Chapter activity and attendance as well as the formation of club Past 
Commodore Groups/Associations. Hopefully energetic implementation of our current marketing plan will 
garner productive recruiting results and increase our ranks. 

I have been a meeting planner for more than 20 years, some of which have been International, five-day 
events involving Government, Military and Corporate (both foreign and domestic), attendees from more 
than 25 Nations.  Over the years conduct at the social functions of these meetings has deteriorated to a 
point that in some instances caused concern and embarrassment to many attendees. Intoxication, wild 
boisterous behavior and abusive treatment of hosting event volunteers and employees constitute an 
abhorrent breach of civility. 

In light of complaints of rude and socially unacceptable conduct, as well as conduct in violation of 
organization rules not in keeping with the best interest and efficient operation of the IOBG as bearing on 
a member's suitability for continued membership in the International Order of the Blue Gavel, a long 
overdue IOBG “Code of Conduct” bylaw article is being formulated. 

I am pleased to report that issues of concern mentioned in the previous edition of The Log have 
reached just and amiable conclusions. 

Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions in this regard or any other issues of 
IOBG interest now or in the future.
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The International Order of the Blue Gavel
              Spring Regional Meeting                                                 June 5 - 8, 2008                     

      Schedule of Events                                                            

                           June 7, Thursday                       

   8:15  Buses Pick up IOBG/IOBGA Executive Committee  
   9:00  IOBG/IOBGA Executive Committee Mtg (CRYC)
 11:00  Buses depart for Columbia River YC for General Meeting
 11:30   Lunch at Columbia River YC- Pay at Club-$12.00
   1:00   IOBG/IOBGA General Meeting                                         
   4:00   Transportation back to Double Tree Hotel       
   5:30   Bus to Multnomah Channel YC-Dinner approx. $20.00

                         June 8, Friday
8:30 – 9:00 Buses leave for Knighting ceremony  
               Washington Park Amphitheater                   
10:00     ROYAL ROSARIAN KNIGHTING CEREMONY            

Washington Park Amphitheater   
11:30        Buses return to Double Tree Hotel 
1:00 - 4:00       Hospitality Suite – Presid.Suite 14th Floor 5:00           

Buses depart to Portland Yacht Club             
Cocktails, Hors d’oeuvres and BBQ Dinner

  Pay at Club - $20.00                     
  Or      Fun Night with the Rosarians
 5:30       See Schedule of events brochure

 June 9, Saturday
MAX (Lightrail) free to Coliseum for Float viewing, Queen’s Coronation & Grand Floral Parade

 8:30 Coronation of the 2008 Rose Festival Queen                                     
Preferred seating at Memorial Coliseum                

10:00 GRAND FLORAL PARADE
After Parade - MAX (Lightrail) for return to the Double Tree Hotel

1:00 - 4:00  Hospitality Suite-Presid.Suite, 14th Flr                  
 6:00 GRAND FLORAL BALL “Knights with the Stars”

 Festival Formal or Black Tie
Multnomah/Holladay Ballroom

  June 10, Sunday 

8:30 Farewell Breakfast



International Order of the Blue Gavel
June 5-8, 2008 Spring Regional Meeting        Hosted by District #5

No. of Persons Cost Total
Thursday, June 5  
Bus departs from Double Tree at 8:15 AM ____________ $20.00 per person $___________
(IOBG/IOBGA Executive Committee)   
Bus departs from Double Tree at 11:00 AM ____________ $20.00 per person $___________
(IOBG/IOBGA General Membership)   

Note*  Bus transportation cost is round trip per day/per person

Dress of the Day:  Summer Uniform i.e. Blue Blazer, White Shirt, Slacks, Socks & Shoes,
IOBG Tie

Columbia River Yacht Club
9:00 AM - 11:30 AM IOBG & IOBGA Executive Committee Meetings
11:30 AM - 1:00 PM - Lunch ____________ $12.00 $___________
1:00 PM - 4:00 PM IOBG & IOBGA General Meeting
4:00 PM Transportation back to Double Tree Hotel
5:30 PM Buses leave for Multnomah Channel Yacht Club.

Dinner cost - approx. $20.00   
  

Friday, June 6
Please refer to Royal Rosarian’s Activities Schedule
Bus departs from Double Tree at 5:00 PM ____________ $20.00 per person $___________

  Note*  Bus transportation cost is round trip per day/per person
Portland Yacht Club
6:00 PM - 7:00 PM Cocktails & Hors d’oeuvres
7:00 PM Casual Outdoor Barbeque     Dress is casual
Steak or Marinated Chicken Breast, Salad Bar, Baked Potatoes with all the toppings, Warm Bread and for 
dessert - the famous make-your-own sundae with a big selection of toppings, including Northwest berries.

Chicken    ________ $20.00 $___________
Steak   ________ $20.00 $___________

  
TOTAL AMOUNT SUBMITTED:             $___________

PLEASE M AKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO “IOBG District 5” AND SEND THE RESERVATION FORM TO:
A-Net Crawford

IOBG District 5 Events Coordinator
7639 NW Blue Pointe lane              Portland, OR  97229

503-296-7948

District Number________     Office Held_________________________

NAME_____________________________________________SPOUSE/GUEST_____________________

ADDRESS__________________________________________CITY______________________________

STATE_________ ZIP CODE______________     PHONE   (          ) ____________________



The International Order of the Blue Gavel

The Royal Rosarian Rose Festival Weekend
Hotel Reservations

DoubleTree Hotel – Lloyd Center
1000 NE Multnomah                                                    Portland, OR   97232

503-281-6111
Please call the hotel to make your own reservations and ask for 

the Royal Rosarian Room Bookings #RR 9 to receive special room rates.  
The room rates are $117.00 - $127.00 plus tax.  
The hotel will sell out.  Reserve your room now.

Reservations received by the hotel after May 6, 2008 will be accepted on a 
space available basis at prevailing hotel room rates.

For more information, please contact:

THE ROYAL ROSARIANS
Attn: Gayle Whitehurst, Chair
Royal Rosarian Hospitality

28580 SW Petes Mountain Road
West Linn, OR  97068

 Phone:  503-635-5568          Cell phone:  503-806-4182
email: edsonw@easystreet.net

2008 is the 100th Anniversary of Portland Yacht Club and they are pleased to be hosting the Friday 
evening IOBG dinner. They want you to enjoy their club, meet some of their members, and renew your 
friendships from around the Northwest and the country over a casual, but excellent meal.

Portland Yacht Club overlooks their marina and the Columbia River from large windows inside the club 
or from the expansive patio just outside the dining room doors. Weather permitting, the French doors 
will be open, blurring the line between inside and out. 

Friday evening is the first race of the Centennial Regatta weekend, so you will be able to visit with 
some of their sailors after the race. Page 13



The Royal Rosarian Rose Festival Weekend
Registration and Ticket Order Form

Early registration discount expires May 2, 2008
All registrations must be received by May 30, 2008

Registrations must include payment

PACKET PRICING
Includes: Hospitality Room, Fun Night, Grand Floral Ball, Farewell Breakfast and transportation for 
Knighting Ceremony.

Couple $275 per couple  x   # ________   = $__________

Single $140 per person x   # ________   = $__________

Packet Price AFTER May 2  $295 per couple / $155 per single    = $__________
       

ALA CARTE PRICING
Hospitality Suite for 3 days $45 per person x   # ________    = $__________

Hospitality Suite One Day Only $25 per person x   # ________    = $__________

Fun Night “Rock N’ Roll” with Dinner $50 per person x  # ________    = $__________

Fun Night “Rock N’ Roll” w/o Dinner $30 per person x  # ________    = $__________

Grand Floral Ball $70 per person x  # ________    = $__________

Farewell Breakfast $25 per person x   # ________    = $__________

TICKETS FOR EVENTS NOT INCLUDED IN PACKET PRICE
Queen’s Garden Party (Friday) $33 per person x  # ________    = $__________

Grand Floral Parade/Coronation $28 per person x  # ________    = $__________
(Saturday)

TOTAL AMOUNT DUE   $__________
Grand Floral Parade tickets are available as an Ala Carte item until May 23rd. Parade tickets can be 
purchased after May 23rd by calling 1-877-789-7673, subject to availability and handling charges. The parade 
can be viewed for free, 5 blocks from the hotel, along the parade route.

NAME__________________________________________ Spouse ____________________________

Street Address ________________________________________   Phone _______________________

City/State/Zip _______________________________________________________________________

Organization  _____________________________________   Title _____________________________

Please indicate you Grand Floral Ball dinner choice(s):
            Rib-Eye Steak ________        Halibut ________      Mushroom Ravioli ________

NOTE: If you have special needs due to a physical disability, dietary restrictions, etc. please attach a 
note and we will do our best to accommodate you.

Send this completed Registration Form to: THE ROYAL ROSARIANS
Attn:  Shirley Sagerser, Registration Chair

  P.O. Box 6915
  Portland, OR   97228-6915 Page 14



Thank You to Our Contributing LOG Photographers:
Rich Ahlf

Mike Billington
Mary Nye Meyers

Bill & Marybeth Thayer

               U.S. Sailing/IOBG Representative 
               by Bill Thayer

The International Sailing Federation (ISAF) Council has decided on ten sailing events for the 2012 
Olympic Games: One Person Dingy, Men; One Person Dingy Heavy, Men; Two Person Dingy, Men; 
Two Person Dingy High Performance, Men; Windsurfer, Men; Keelboat, Men; One Person Dingy, 
Women; Two Person Dingy, Women; Keelboat Match Racing, Women; Windsurfer, Women.

The selection of events is subject to final confirmation from the International Olympic Committee 
(IOC).

The 2007 Annual Appeal for Youth Sailing was within 26% of its goal of $75,000 as of 12 
December.  The last minute push was on and the last word was success.

January 2008 kicked off a flurry of symposiums and seminars starting with the National Sailing 
Symposium in St. Petersburg, Florida and continuing with Safety at Sea, Race Management and 
Advanced Race Management throughout the US.  Seminars, Symposiums and Instruction are the 
areas mostly filled by volunteers of which many are Past Commodores and members of IOBG.  

Jeff Linton of Tampa, Florida and Sally Barkow of Nashotah, Wisconsin are US Sailing's 2007 
Rolex Yachtsman and Yachtswoman of the Year.  They will receive their awards at a luncheon 
at the New York Yacht Club.

Young San Diego Sailor Katherine Pogue won the US Sailing Poster and Event Logo Design 
contest for the 2008 USA Junior Olympic Sailing festivals programs. 

LOG Minutes

The Executive Committee, in response to suggestions to reduce the publishing cost of the Blue Gavel LOG, has 
decided not to print the Minutes in future issues of the LOG.
 

The minutes will now be available on the IOBG web site, www.iobg.org  -  or to request a set by mail, please 
contact:      

     P/C Marybeth Thayer
IOBG Recording Secretary

444 N. El Camino Real, Sp. 80
Encinitas, CA  92024-1312

760-632-9058
Email:  bethtnbillt@sbcglobal.net Page 15



2008

Welcome to Seattle

October
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2008 Annual Meeting - Events Schedule
Marriott -Seattle -Airport

3201 South 176th Street                                   Seattle, WA    98188
206-241-2000

Time No Persons Event Cost Total
Wednesday, October 22nd
Registration 2 :00 - 5:00 PM
Silent Auction - Open 2 :00 - 5:00 PM
Hospitably Room 5 :00 - 7:00 PM No Charge

Thursday, October 23rd
Registration 8:00 - 4:00 PM
Silent Auction - Open 8:00 - 4:00 PM
Continental Breakfast 8:00 AM No Charge
Area VP’s Round Table Discussion 9:00 - 11:30 AM
IOBGA - Seattle Center - Bus 9:00 AM
IOBGA - Ride the Ducks of Seattle/Lunch 11:00 AM _________ $20.00 $_________
Lunch - IOBG 12:00 PM _________ $25.00 $_________
District Directors
Area VPs Round Table (continued) 1:00 - 3:00 PM
Des Moines Yacht Club  - Bus Departs 4:30 PM
Dinner & Entertainment 5:00 - 10:00 PM _________ $25.00 $_________

Friday, October 24th
Registration 8:00 - 4:00 PM
Silent Auction - Open 8:00 - 4:00 PM
Continental Breakfast 8:00 AM No Charge
IOBG Pre-Meeting Discussion 9:00 - 11:30 AM
IOBGA Pre-Meeting Discussion 9:30 - 11:30 AM
Joint Lunch - Speaker 12:00 - 1:30 PM _________ $25.00 $_________
IOBGHF Meeting 1:30 - 2:30 PM
Dinner - Tillicum Village - Bus 3:30 PM _________ $50.00 $_________

Saturday, October 25th
Registration 8:00 - 9:00 AM
IOBG Annual Meeting/Cont. Breakfast 9:00 - 11:30 AM
IOBGA Annual Meeting/Cont. Breakfast 9:30 - 11:30 AM
Joint Lunch - Speaker 12:00 - 1:30 PM _________ $25.00 $_________
IOBG Annual Meeting 1:30 - 2:30 PM
Auction Items P/U - Shipped 3:00 PM
No Host Cocktails 6:00 - 7:00 PM
Dinner and Dancing 7:00 - 12:00 AM _________ $65.00 $_________
Installation of Officers

Sunday, October 26th
IOBG Fall Regional Meeting 9:00 - 10:00 AM

Page 17



2008 Annual Meeting 
Mail -In Registration Form

Marriott -Seattle  Airport
3201 South 176th Street                                Seattle, WA  98188

No Persons Event Cost Total
Wednesday, October 22nd
Hospitably Room No Charge

Thursday, October 23rd
IOBGA - Ride the Ducks of Seattle/Lunch _________ $20.00 $_________
Lunch - IOBG _________ $25.00 $_________
Dinner & Entertainment _________ $25.00 $_________

Friday, October 24th
Joint Lunch - Speaker _________ $25.00 $_________
Dinner - Tillicum Village - Bus _________ $50.00 $_________

Saturday, October 25th
Joint Lunch - Speaker _________ $25.00 $_________
Dinner and Dancing _________ $65.00 $_________
Installation of Officers

   TOTAL: $_________

FOR AIR TRAVEL:  Sea-Tac International Airport (SEA).   Courtesy Shuttle to the Marriott-Seattle Airport Hotel
Please call the Hotel direct for room reservations at 206-241-2100 before September 15, 2008.
When making your reservations mention IOBG for the special rate of $137.00 for Single or Double.

PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO “IOBG” AND SEND THIS ENTIRE FORM TO:

P/C Jacquelyn Evans Rudd
37834  43rd Ave South

Auburn, WA  98001 
District Number________ Office Held________________________

NAME______________________________________________ SPOUSE/GUEST____________________

ADDRESS__________________________________________ CITY_____________________________

STATE___________     ZIP CODE______________      PHONE:  (        ) ____________________

Spouse/Guest is a member of IOBG________     IOBGA________

TOTAL AMOUNT SUBMITTED: $_________

Your reservation must be received No Later Than October 16, 2008 Page 18



Northwestern

Arthur Kovarnik
N.W. Vice President

Districts 1, 2, 4, 5 & 24

Submitted by Joy Brown, Secretary
District 5 District 5 held our General meeting January 23rd to decide which events 

we wanted to do in 2008, and following are some of the ones we chose:

We plan a cruise to Hadley's Landing (Wapato State Park) April 5th & 6th.  Last summer we adopted the park 
and boat dock and will continue to maintain the grounds and picnic area for the general public, and the dock 
for the boaters to enjoy.  We just signed a 3-year contract with the Parks Dept. and suggested putting in 
horseshoe pits and a hitching post for the horses of those who ride in to the park, so we will be working 
closely with them to get these projects done.
 
At our meeting we decided to assist some of the local yacht clubs to put barrels in their clubhouses all year 
round for the Sunshine Division to help the needy.  The entire community benefits from our endeavor, which 
is a win/win for all. 

We also will continue to add 3 extra lines on our application form so members can donate to our local 
Columbia River Yachting Association, the Sea Scouts, and/or the Daughters of Neptune.  These are all 
boating related organizations and this is an easy way to help support them. 

Then on June 5th and 6th we will be hosting the IOBG  Spring Regional meeting here in Portland, Oregon, 
which is our Rose Festival weekend and there will be many fun-filled events for members during their stay in 
our beautiful city.

We have 3 more meetings planned for the year, plus many other events that are still in the planning stages.  

District 1
Submitted by Mary Nye Meyers, Pres. Dist. 1

District 1 is busily preparing for the 2008 Annual Meeting being 
held at the Sea-Tac Marriott Hotel on October 23-26.  We are all 
excited to welcome IOBG members who will be traveling from 
near and far.  Many exciting events are planned to show visitors 
our beautiful Pacific Northwest.  

IOBG & IOBGA District 1 are continuing their fundraising efforts for our three designated charities:  IOBG 
Humanitarian Foundation and The Make-A-Wish and Wishing Star Foundations.  Members are urged to bring 
items for raffles with the monies to be divided amongst the three foundations.

We are very excited to announce that with the introduction of the International Marketing Plan, District 1 has 
ideveloped its own Marketing Plan based on Marc Connelly’s program. Vice President Jim Hinckley is 
implementing the newly created ‘District Level’ program.

Schedule of Events
April 18-20, 2008  Spring Meeting Richland YC, WA

                    May 3, 2008 Opening Day Seattle Yacht Club, WA
June 5-8, 2008 Rose Festival Portland, OR
July 18-20, 2008 Summer Picnic Snoqualmie Pass, WA
Sept. 5-7, 2008 Okanogan Invasion Canada
Sept. 19-21, 2008 Fall Change of Watch SpokaneYC/Templin's Resort

Post Falls, Idaho.
Oct. 18-21, 2008 Pre-2008 Excursion Vancouver-Victoria, BC, Canada
Oct. 23-26, 2008 2008 Annual Meeting Seattle, WA

Sea/Tac Marriott Hotel



Submitted by
Mike Parish, Past NWVP

On February 6th Roxanne and I attended the Annual Meeting of Blue Gavel Canada, held each year in 
conjunction with the Vancouver Boat Show.   Tickets to the Boat Show are provided with the meeting 
being held on site.  There were 22 in attendance this year.  Blue Gavel Canada is having the same 
problems that  are being experienced here in the state: inability to retain members. 

The Officers in Districts #2 and #4 are now holding office for a 2-year term and their dues remain at 
$30 a year with a portion being returned to the District.  They put out a 4 page letter quarterly and 
support a Humanitarian project each year.  District #2 holds only 1 meeting a year in the Fall with 
District #4 holding at least 2 meetings.  District #24 holds the Okanagan Invasion each Fall as well as 
other events and meetings throughout the year.

Unfortunately  the Annual “Hands Across the Border” get together has been cancelled the past two 
years,  the first time because of business problems and last year due to lack of interest at the local 
level.

District #4 has been the forerunner for the Humanitarian project.  Eagle Harbor Yacht Club in North 
Vancouver has a sailing program and this has been expanded to include underprivileged children that 
have been identified by the Queen Mary Community Service Program in Vancouver.  The kids are 
mainly from immigrant families and often there is only a single parent.  All of theses kids attend on a 
scholarship basis.

The students are nominated for desire, physical ability and social skills.  It has allowed a quiet, 
withdrawn child with no chance to learn sailing to find a niche and be able to learn new skills.  We 
heard the story of one young girl who was very withdrawn, always looked down and never talked.  
At lunch time she would sit by herself and draw.  Soon the other students and leaders were walking 
over, watching her, and asking questions.  By the end of the summer not only had she learned sailing 
but also was communicating with others and was no longer withdrawn. 

 In 2006 the program reached 6 underprivileged kids, in 2007, 11 and they are looking at 16 for 2008.  
The program runs on a grant as well as donations.  Blue Gavel Canada has been able to support two 
of these kids each year for the past two years and would like to be able to help even more. 

At the end of the program two Honorary Memberships in Blue Gavel Canada were bestowed by the 
group.  The first one went to Wayne DeBrule, a past President for his many contribution, hard work 
and support of Blue Gavel Canada.

The second was an even greater surprise as I was the recipient.  It was given for my support of Blue 
Gavel Canada over the past 8 years.  It seems that I have attended as many as and some times more 
meetings than many of their own members and Board.   This is a great honor for me and it is very 
much appreciated.  

We have made many great friends in Canada during the past 8 years and even though I do not hold an 
official office we will continue to visit and support Blue Gavel Canada in their efforts.  Working with 
them has been one of the great joys of serving as Northwestern Vice President.
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Linda Loftis, District Director
District 15

District 15 now has 123 members, with 11 new and 5 At-Large. We have 
started off 2008 with our annual Yacht Club Seminar at Southwestern Yacht 
Club, arranged by Vice President Jim Coburn. There also was an IOBGA meeting 
for spouses at the same time under the direction of Dawn Nemoy.  They had a 
survey and agenda that was appreciated by all attending.

We have our New Member brunch on February 23rd at Chula Vista Yacht Club that President Linda Whipple 
has prepared. Linda has set the calendar for several other meetings both social and fundraising for 
Humanitarian Fund and ROBC.

I've sent letters to all new members and Jr. Staff Commodores requesting time to speak at club board 
meetings. Five dates have been set-up. My agenda will be presenting what IOBG can do for them and how 
the Humanitarian Fund can aide in educational and boating safety clinics .I have also coordinated with Mr. 
Powell from SMYC and the Power Boat Squadron to assist in classes at yacht clubs once a schedule is 
established.

District 15 Board and myself look forward to the up and coming Opening Days and a great 2008.

Oorah Regatta with Navy Sailing Club

Southwestern

Larry Draper
S.W. Vice President

Districts 6, 10, 11,14,15,16, 19 & 21

Wilma Rosenberg, Dist. Director
District 11 District 11 is in Southern California and reaches from Westlake Village, to the 

Santa Monica Bay Area, and on to King Harbor.

President Gary Green, Vice President Rosalie Green and I have met and spoken continually to offer District 11 
a varied calendar of events.  Nine events at different yacht clubs are planned.  In addition, we will continue to 
support one or more needy juniors to learn to sail in Jr. Summer Sailing Program.  We support a women's and 
children's shelter with soaps, shampoos, and beauty supplies.  We also want any used (and not in use 
anymore) boat supplies (example rudders, sails, etc.) for the local Boy Scout group.

Our District welcomes back to its Officers Roster, Besim Bilman-Treasurer, and Allan Bertik-Quartermaster.

District 11 Calendar of Events start in February (Wine-Tasting-Proceeds go to our Jr. Sailing Program) 
followed in March with an Appreciation dinner for paid members

Make 2008 a Great Year!  Come join us and have fun.  Share a day with other Past Commodores.

Page 21



Page 22

North Central

Francis D. Ramsey
N.C. Vice President

Districts 7, 9, 23 & 25

Another chapter in the history of District 7 has come to a close. The year 
2007 will go down as another one of those years with many great 
successes and too many lost friends.  To start the year, our hard working 
Ladies Auxiliary kicked it up a notch with their “Chili Cook Off” hosted by 
Inter-City Yacht Club.  It has always been a great way to shake off the 
winter doldrums and reconnect with our summertime comrades.

The Blue Blazer Social, our yearly recruiting function which was started by P/C Debbie Banks-Skellenger 
in 2003, proved again to be an extremely potent forum for enlisting new members.  This event invites the 
current Vice Commodores and Commodores of our member clubs.  It gives them two opportunities to meet 
and enjoy what we call the Blue Gavel.

In July we hosted, with District 9 & 25, a cocktail party for the current I-LYA Commodore Jim DuPre.  Being 
part of and being recognized by the entire boating community serves us well in attracting quality people 
into Blue Gavel.

Our charity of choice this year was the Cleveland Sight Center which supports a sailing program for the 
vision impaired. 

We added another club to our roster this year thanks to the hard work of Tony Durieux, South Central VP.  
Alum Creek Yacht Club, a sailing club in the Columbus area brought in a half dozen or so Past 
Commodores and has opened the door to other exciting opportunities in central Ohio.

This pass year we lost too many friends.  Two of them having been from my Bridge and hold a special 
place in my heart, Rich Dezzutti, P/C Lake County Yacht Club and Robert Graven, Past President of District 
7 and P/C Edgewater Yacht Club.  Their friendship, guidance and mentoring will never be forgotten.   To all 
the family members and friends of those who have been called to calmer waters, I wish you peace and 
the piece of mind that we are a family and that we all care deeply.

Scott Croxford, Dist. Director
District 7

Having just returned from the Regional Meeting in Oakland, California, my first bit of news is that a new 
Chapter was approved for the Tower Harbor Yacht Club in District 23.

My spouse, Maude Ramsey, was inducted in IOBG Auxiliary and will work with the Districts to try and bring 
more Chapters in IOBGA.

Many subjects were on the agenda during the meeting, including Membership recruiting and retention.
A number of committees were appointed to discuss and offer suggestions on various subjects that the 
Executive Board had under consideration.

I have not been able to visit any Districts or Chapters as yet, but hope to do so upon returning home the first 
of May.  E-mail and Ma Bell have been very helpful in keeping in touch with them.  Many Chapters have been 
busy this winter planning events for the upcoming boating season.  Looks like it’s going to be a busy 
summer.



Our District is a very active one. Most Chapters have fundraisers through out  the year and the District 
has a humanitarian fund raiser every May. Last year we donated money to a local girl to compete in the 
Olympics in sailing. She is now rated first in her class and will compete.

Our District tries to give out from $500 to $1000 every year, and of course we could not do this without 
the help of our very active IOBGA members.

Along with Districts 7 and 25, we also host a cocktail party for the Inter-lake Yachting Association held 
every August at the annual regatta at Put in Bay, Ohio.

At this time we are trying to retain our membership and have received three new members, and are 
recruiting a new Chapter also. My personal feeling is that we will lose about fifty members from our 
District. The problem is retaining and not recruiting. Our membership last year was 307, down from the 
year before. We have one Chapter that wants to get back to the active circle and we will help however 
we can.

The Officers this year are: P/C P/P Mark Hupp, Advisor;  P/C P/P Gary Ryan District Director; President 
Jack White; President Elect Debbi Grosskoph; with the following Vice Presidents P/C's Pat Slee, Rich 
Schneeman, Larry Marter, Richard Anderson, Greg Doriot and Becky Vinson. Treasurer Rob Wolas and 
Recording Secretary Ray Morrow.

District 9
Gary Ryan, District Director

On a sad note and heavy heart I report that one of our newest members, P/C John Bowers from Sun 
Parlour Boat Club had passed way suddenly on December 21, 2007. Our regrets to Lady Margaret and 
the entire Bowers family.

On a lighter note, I would like to report that all of our Chapters have been bust with club events and 
Humanitarian Fundraising functions. One I would like to mention is that Great Lakes Steel Boat Club 
donated $1500 to the Penrickton Center for Blind Children in Taylor, Michigan.  Nice job.

We have gained one new Chapter in 2007, welcome to all the new members from Anchor Bay Yachting 
Association. Our membership applications and renewals are still being turned in. I believe we will gain 
rather than lose membership for 2008.

Our Auxiliary had been suspended for awhile and now is up and running. Thanks to President Sharon 
Skitch, Seaway Boat Club, for taking the bull by the horns and re-activating the Auxiliary. She scheduled a 
greet and meet for any 2007 Past Commodore's that had questions about the International Order of Blue 
Gavel in January 2008.

Also upcoming the weekend of May 16, 17 and  18, 2008 Mariners Boat Club will be hosting a combination 
Presidents Ball, Rendezvous and Cocktail reception.

I would like to thank all of our new Officers for stepping forward and becoming involved and 
congratulations to our new President P/C Lois Conte.

District 25
Tom Lyon, District Director
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Northeastern

Marc Connelly
N.E. Vice President

Districts 3, 12, 20, 22, 26, 27

Last year when I wrote these notes, Buffalo had a minus 0 wind chill and better than 40 inches of snow.  
This year we have 2 inches and 20 degrees.  Could we possibly get our boats back in the water early?

Many thanks for your enthusiastic response to the Marketing Program. We are currently working on the new 
reports and getting them on the web site.

District 3 
Past International President Art Theobald reported that over the past two years, the Past Commodores of 
Niagara District #3 have sponsored fundraising events for the benefit of the Excalibur Leisure Skills Center of 
Buffalo, NY.  Excalibur is a private, non-profit, all volunteer, charitable organization dedicated to providing 
COST-FREE boating and fishing opportunities for disabled and disadvantaged persons.  Its goal is to provide 
FREE and UNLIMITED access to Lake Erie, as well as, offer Developmental Opportunities for Agency Related 
Programs and their Consumers.

Read more about District #3 and the Blue Gavel Humanitarian Foundation’s contribution to the Excalibur 
Leisure Skills Center in the IOBGHF section of this LOG.

District 20 
P/C Dave Meshulam reports that a “Watersmart from the Start” (US Power Squadron Young People 
Education) training book and CD will be furnished to each of the 14 Chapters in his District.  A great IOBG 
project.  Thanks Dave

District 26
Mark your calendars for August 7-10th. The 2008 IOBG Summer Meeting plans for Long Island, NY are well 
on their way.  Look in the next LOG for all the particulars. Lets all plan on attending.

Mt. Senai Yacht Club will again host the annual IOBG Rib Dinner on June 29th.

District 27    
District Director Chuck Browning provided the following.  Thank You Chuck

Some very interesting things that are happening on the Chesapeake Bay that are sponsored by our IOBG 
Chapters. 

Bush River Yacht Club and Maryland Yacht Club

Each year, on the first Sunday in June, the yacht clubs of the Bay converge on Rock Creek to witness the 
coronation of a new Queen of the Chesapeake. This has been a Maryland Yacht Club tradition since 1948. 
The yacht basin and parking area swells with visitors, as white quickly becomes the color of the day. The 
afternoon is filled with pageantry, excitement, suspense, drama, laughter, and even some tears. Although 
only one Princess is crowned Queen, there are no losers, since each contestant is a winner with her peers 
and the yachting community. We admire the sacrifices these young ladies make to represent their 
respective yacht clubs. 
The jungle sun for Saturday's 99th Opening Ceremony gave way to rainforest rain for Sunday's Pageant. 
Reluctantly, the morning rehearsal and afternoon Pageant were moved into the Clubhouse. However, the 
steady precipitation could not dampen the spirits of anyone inside. 
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District 27 Continued
US Navy Sailing Association

Annapolis, Maryland

Vets on the Bay is a US Navy Sailing Project designed to bring a day of R&R and fun on the water to 
wounded veterans of the conflict in Iraq and Afghanistan.

The pilot project was held on the Chesapeake Bay in Annapolis, Maryland on June 29 and August 10, 2007.  
Wounded vets invited to the Annapolis event are currently at Walter Reed Army Medical Center in 
Washington, and the National Naval Medical Center in Bethesda, Maryland.

The Day on the Bay gets the vets out of the institutional medical routine of physical therapy and visits with 
doctors.  It is offered free of charge to the vets and their families and friends.

The host is US Navy Sailing, made up of military vets or active duty personnel.  The Vets on the Bay event is 
private, at the request of the vets themselves.  The press and general public are not invited so that the vets 
can relax and have fun in comfortable surroundings.

Donations are needed to keep this pilot program alive and to extend it to other locations.  Help US Navy 
Sailing provide a day away from worries to our best and bravest.  Help US Navy Sailing show them that the 
United States cares and is grateful for their service and sacrifice.

IOBG Blazer emblems are authorized for sale by Commodore Insignia.  These emblems have the Blue Gavel Burgee on 
the left staff and the Commodore’s club on the right staff.  They are available in a white or black background and the 
price is $30.00 each, 2-4 $24.00 each, and 5 and up $21.00 each, plus shipping and tax.

BLAZER EMBLEMS ARE ALSO AVAILABLE FOR THE AUXILIARY

To order:  Send this order form with a color sample of club burgee (business card or letterhead - we may have burgee 
on file) to Commodore Insignia.  You can telephone your order using  (800)-315-7485 or our Fax:  (775) 782-4003. 

                Quantity                    Navy Blue           Black  White    Unit Price           Total

IOBG Blazer Emblem

Auxiliary Blazer Emblem

Please Print

I am a paid up member of IOBG District #__________Yacht Club_________________________________________Year______
      IOBGA District #__________

Signature______________________________________Ship to:   ____________________________________________________

The above will be verified. ____________________________________________________

Member will be billed for emblems when shipped. ____________________________________________________

1380 Centerville Lane #32
Gardnerville, NV   89410-9715

(775) 782-3380     (800) 315-7485
Fax:  (775) 782-4003

Email:  Comsignia@aol.com
www.commodoreinsignia.com



Southeastern

Tom Sullivan
S.E. Vice President

Districts 8 & 18

          ONE MAN'S OPINION  
(March 1, 2008)

 
Alot has been going on in District 8.  The Officers of D-8 have asked the International to revise its voting 
procedures and submit a balanced budget, or most (or some) of the Officers will form a new Past 
Commodores Organization in November 2008.
 
In answer to this I can tell you that the USA uses an Electoral College System and not a popular vote 
method and the International's Budget is not balanced in order to allow for wiggle room.
 
The vast majority of IOBG Chapters (and members) in District 8 plan on remaining with the IOBG.  I am not 
aware of any Chapters that are leaving other than the one or two each year that leave for one reason or 
another.
 
A survey of members should have been used to voice the views of the membership----but this was not 
done and confusion resulted.  A friend of mine who is an active ROTARIAN tells me his organization has 
four rules which they try to abide with which asks the questions "will this be beneficial to all concerned & 
whether it will build good will and better friendships?"   I feel these two rules have not been met by the 
current state of affairs.
 
I might also mention that a past D-8 President/Director who has issues with the International has 
influenced this situation.
 
At Palm Coast Yacht Club in February the afternoon session approved another Flag (Burgee) to represent 
the Past Commodores of Florida.  The vote was introduced and pushed by the same person previously 
mentioned and included 5 proxy votes for its approval which were not in written form nor signed.  Just 
think, we now have a Yacht Club Flag, a Past Commodores Flag, an IOBG Flag, a Florida Council of Yacht 
Clubs Flag, a POW/MIA Flag, a Florida State Flag, an American Flag, and now this----another Flag.  The 
logic behind this behooves me.

International President Dick Janiszewski and his wife Pat (who is Auxiliary President)  have been in Florida 
for the past 3 months.  Dick and Pat have visited various IOBG Chapters and Auxiliaries at Vero Beach 
Yacht Club, Old Port Yacht Club, North Palm Beach Yacht Club, Halifax River Yacht Club and Charlotte 
Harbor Yacht Club  and strengthened the IOBG overall position with all concerned. 

What you should know is:  The IOBG is Alive & Well and the greater majority of Chapters in District 8 want 
to remain in the IOBG.  Your needs will continue to be met----and I hope satisfied.
                                                               
Also another mailing to District 18 went off as scheduled and positive interest from members is presently 
underway.
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President

President
ELECT

FIRST 
VICE President

TREASURER

SECOND
VICE President

SECRETARY

Lucille Anthony  (Dist 19)
171 Bel Air Circle
Fairfield, CA  97533

Tel:  707-399-8283
JoJotolly1@aol.com

Patricia Janiszewski  (Dist 12)
9 Deer Run Road
Parkerton, NJ  08087

Tel:  609-294-2393
Fax: 609-296-3933
richardjaniszewski@msn.com

Richard Hardy  (Dist 19)
258 Heron Drive
Pittsburg, CA  94565
Tel:   925-427-6607
Fax:  925-427-4272 

Audrey Hall  (Dist 15)
2063 Grandview St.
Oceanside, CA  92054

Tel:  760-757-6796
hulakai2@cox.net

Ann Knies  (Dist 14)
2333 Lariat Lane
Walnut Creek, CA  94596

Tel:  925-939-0230
Fax: 925-944-0474
BambiAnn@earthlink.net

Chris Snedaker  (Dist 8)
14032 Harbor Lane
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410

Tel:   561-327-6002
Cell:  561-373-2277
Fax:  561-228-1994
fcsassoc@comcast.net

Not 
Pictured
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International Order of the 
Blue Gavel Auxiliary

From the President
by Pat Janiszewski

I would like to thank Districts 14 and 19 for hosting IOBG and IOBGA for the Winter Regional meeting.  The 
camaraderie at the meeting, seeing old friends, meeting new people is certainly the essence of the Blue 
Gavel Auxiliary.   I especially want to thank our Vice President, Ann Knies, for her organization and attention 
to detail, John  Anthony (Lucille's husband) for his dedication to make sure that we all arrived at our 
destinations in a timely manner; and to Richard Hardy (and the many other captains) for our day on San 
Francisco Bay.  Unfortunately, I don't have all the names, but a thank you to all the PCs who served an 
unforgettable crab feast at the Island Yacht Club, and to those members who organized the delicious sit-
down dinner at the EncinalYacht Club.  It is through these meetings and socialization that fond memories 
come about.  To all involved-thank you for giving me fond memories to bring home.  

From a meeting standpoint, many ideas for the betterment of our organization were discussed.  One thing I 
tried to emphasize was the importance to let others know just what is happening in our Districts and 
Chapters.  Of greater importance is not knowing what happened in the past, but what is being planned for 
the future.  In other words, don't be afraid to “blow your own horn.”  Only by doing so, will members be 
aware of the full extent that our organization reaches out to those in the boating community, food pantries, 
our military, and also many other worthwhile endeavors.  I was overwhelmed to hear the enthusiasm 
expressed by so many Districts.  This feeling becomes contagious!  There were many great ideas 
presented, some of which are reflected in articles in our LOG.   

The sponsorship by the Auxiliary for a children's safe boating program is introduced in this LOG.  As 
mentioned, a free booklet and CD will be sent compliments of the Auxiliary to every District Director who, in 
turn, will be asked to share the information with the Chapters.   If, as a parent or grandparent, you want a 
personal copy to give as a gift to your grandchild or child, contact the US Power Squadron.  This contact 
information will be forthcoming.

Just as a reminder, when submitting your dues, please spell out the name of your yacht club.  With so many 
chapters throughout the United States, it makes it easier for Richard Hardy to know the full name of your 
yacht club.  

I also want to mention that the Auxiliary will be updating its Policy and Procedures manual which is available 
on the IOBGA website.  Please look over this manual, it serves as a great update for your Chapter, but also 
look it over so you can make suggestions or comments on changes you would want to see.  While we are 
“editing”, take a moment to look over our By-Laws, again if you have comments or suggestions, please 
contact me.  

Stay healthy - by the time this is received we will be “heading into Spring” and looking forward to a new 
season!  



The IOBG Auxiliary is pleased to inform all Blue Gavel and Auxiliary 
members of its sponsorship of an exciting boating and water safety 
program, “Water Smart from the Start.”

Dedicated to “KIDS OF ALL AGES” the program is supported by a coalition 
of United States Power Squadrons, the United States Coast Guard, Sea 
Scouts/Boy Scouts of America (BSA), and the National Water Safety 
Congress.  Funding for the program's development was provided by the 
Wallops-Breaux Foundation.  Graphics and illustrations were provided by 
members of General Dynamics, Inc., Virginia Beach, Virginia team.

“Water Smart from the Start” was presented and recommended by District 
20 Director David J. Meshulam during the October 2007 Annual Meeting on 
Long Beach Island, NJ.  The program was reviewed and presented by 
Auxiliary President, Patricia Janiszewski, to the IOBGA Executive Committee 
at their first business meeting.  The Auxiliary Executive Committee and 
members unanimously approved sponsorship of the program.

In order to stimulate interest in children's safety, the training manual and game CD will be sent to every 
District Director.  The Auxiliary asks that each District Director share this valuable information with their 
Chapters. The Auxiliary will pay the cost of the initial training manual and disc, including postage, to be sent 
to each District Director.  This early notification will enable Districts and Chapters time to assess this 
program's application during the typically active summer boating season.

I extend my personal thank you to District Director Dave Meshulam and to my Executive Committee and 
members for their support.  The manuals should be made available during early April and will be sent out as 
soon as received.  Further questions can be forwarded to me at richardjaniszewski@msn.com.   

Northwest Regional Report
Submitted by Betts Hinckley. Pres. District 1

District 1 has once again dedicated our charitable efforts to 
three organizations: IOBG Humanitarian Foundation, Make-a-
Wish and Wishing Star Foundations. Everyone attending the 

Spring and Fall District Meetings are urged to bring an item for the Raffle.  The monies collected from the 
raffles will be divided equally  amongst the three foundations.

I wish to thank my Board for the 2008 year: Cindy Davidson, Vice-President; Mike Meyers, Secretary; Dixie 
Abernathy, Treasurer; John Gordon, Historian; and Hazel Parsons,  Sunshine.  I'm honored to be your 
President.  Please call (cell # 509-528-4874) or e-mail: jimandbetts@verizon.net with your ideas and 
suggestions.

This is going to be an exciting year for District 1.
Mark these dates on your calendar:

April 18-20, 2008  Spring Meeting Richland YC, WA
                    May 3, 2008 Opening Day Seattle Yacht Club, WA

June 5-8, 2008 Rose Festival Portland, OR
July 18-20, 2008 Summer Picnic Snoqualmie Pass, WA
Sept. 5-7, 2008 Okanogan Invasion Canada
Sept. 19-21, 2008 Fall Change of Watch SpokaneYC/Templin's Resort

Post Falls, Idaho.
Oct. 18-21, 2008 Pre-2008 Excursion Vancouver-Victoria, BC, Canada
Oct. 23-26, 2008 2008 Annual Meeting Seattle, WA

Sea/Tac Marriott Hotel

Our very own, Jerry Rudd, will be installed as President of International Order of Blue Gavel.  District 1 
IOBGA will have the opportunity to play a vital part in this dynamic event. What will your yacht club contribute 
to the Silent Auction to be held during the Convention for the Humanitarian Foundation?  Why not attend the 
convention to be the best ambassadors from District 1 welcoming IOBG and IOBGA members from all over 
our country and the world? Page 29
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IOBGA District 15 held its inaugural Yacht Club Management 
Seminar Roundtable Discussion at Southwestern Yacht Club 
on January 26, 2008, for the benefit of invited spouse / 
domestic partners of current Officers of District 15 yacht 

clubs. An IOBGA member from each club volunteered to act as presenter to discuss the roles and 
responsibilities of the spouse / partner, as well as customs and traditions distinct to their club. 

Everyone was given the opportunity to introduce themselves with a few words about their background and 
current position at their club. The invitees were presented with copies of the discussion outline,,as well as, 
handouts covering traditions and protocol. The format adopted was one where a topic or question was 
posed and then each presenter in turn would respond (topics and questions had been circulated earlier to 
the presenters in order to allow for preparation). A question and answer period followed each topic. 
Examples of topics addressed were: involvement in the preparation of ones own club's Opening Day 
Ceremonies, attending other clubs Opening Day Ceremonies, other functions and events that require an 
organizational role by the spouse, role modification if the spouse is male or if there is no spouse, leading 
“Ladies” or auxiliary group activities at one's respective club, the impact on personal and family life, and how 
the role can affect the club in one's handling of politics, confidentiality and property.

Another segment dealing with traditions, protocol and etiquette followed. This was wide ranging in that it 
covered dress-including the proper placement of name tags and bullion; whether to stand and be recognized 
when your name is announced; demonstrating proper respect to the flag and National Anthem; the correct 
flying of flags and burgees in boats; protocol and courtesies when visiting other yacht clubs' and dining 
etiquette.

Also, a copy of the infamous “alphabet soup” was distributed which listed the many acronyms and 
abbreviations of the organizations and yacht clubs they represent.

All in all, this seminar was highly informative to all, as there were numerous issues that begged clarification. 
It is our hope to compile information pertinent and common to all the clubs in a reference guide, which will 
ease each individual's transition into their new role and contribute to the professionalism of the IOBGA. This 
discussion was much needed as not only did we come away with our roles and responsibilities more clearly 
defined, but additionally, obscure details regarding protocol and etiquette were brought to light. At the same 
time, we are fulfilling our mission as an organization to preserve the traditions, customs and ethics of the 
yachting community by the mentorship offered to those who will follow our path.

The roundtable event required much preparation and many thanks go to our IOBGA Officers and member 
volunteers for their efforts. In particular Treasurer Dawn Nemoy is to be commended for coming up with this 
concept, as well as developing the format, sending out questionnaires, arranging club presenters etc. There 
was a total of twenty four attendees representing nine clubs and we are planning for increased attendance 
in the future for what is likely to be an annual event. There already has been discussion to include all Board 
members' spouses as the majority currently participate in events and likely will be moving up the chairs and 
would find useful this information.

We were particularly pleased the IOBGA International President-elect Audrey Hall and IOGA International 
Treasurer Richard Hardy were present at the seminar. District 15 is happy to share the various printouts 
distributed at the seminar should you care to use them as a framework for your own roundtable discussion. 
Just email your request to the email address below.

We are looking forward to a full year at District 15 with the help of our members. Our appreciation goes to 
the following who have accepted to serve as IOBGA Officers in 2008: Vice - President Judy Longfellow of 
Coronado Yacht Club; Secretary Bill Thayer of Santa Margarita Yacht Club; and Treasurer Dawn Shaffer 
Nemoy of Mission Bay Yacht Club. Needless to say, these individuals are not in this for glory or fame, but 
because of pure unadulterated dedication to IOBGA and it's mission-and perhaps some convivial 
socialization on the side.

Please check the IOBGA website for updates on the goings on at District 15. Any comments, requests, etc. 
can be emailed to Grace Hansen : zencom@cox.net

Submitted by Grace Hansen, Pres. District 15
Southwest Regional Report



COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

UNITED KINGDOM 
MEMBERSHIP COORDINATOR
Sue Young District 70
5 Grasmere Grove
Rochester
Kent, England  ME2 4PN
Tel: 44-0-163-471-3478
bluesil@hotmail.com

AUXILIARY LOG EDITOR
Betsy Sanders   District 3
751 W. Ferry St.   Apt. A & B
Buffalo, NY  14222
Tel: 716-886-7653
betsynted@aol.com

WEBMASTER
Shirley Willing  District 25
292 Esdras Place
Windsor, Ontario, 
Canada  N8S 2M5
Tel:  519-944-1397
swilling@sympatico.ca

IOBG Auxiliary Directory
Immediate Past President   
                (2007)
Patricia (Pat) Graven    District 7
3927 W. 162nd St.
Cleveland, OH  44111
Tel:   216-252-1141
Cell:  216-389-3020
Fax:  216-390-3020
pgraven1@yahoo.com

Senior Past President  
              (2006) 
Jackie Evans Rudd    District 1
37834  43rd Ave. S.
Auburn, WA  98001
Tel: 253-838-9027 (H)
       206-767-0678 (C)
jrjackie1@comcast.net

DIRECTORS:

Northeast Betsy Sanders
716-886-7653

Northwest Angelica Rooker
253-265-8022

N. Central Hope Mcleod

Southeast Susan Sullivan
772-223-8789

Southwest Deanna Tomei
925-325-2623

England Sue Young
44-0-163-471-3478

Hawaii Open

Leaving the Regional meeting hosted by District 14 and 19 
Chapters of the IOBG and IOBGA gave me seven hours to 
reflect on what has been going on within our Auxiliary. 
(That's the cruise time from Encinal Yacht Club in Alameda to 
our homeport in Stockton.) And to tell you the truth, I'm pretty 
excited about things.

First of all, our membership for 2008 is up to 44 members so far and we have a full Board thanks to Ms. 
Marsha Barker agreeing to be our Vice President. With that increase in woman power, this year's emphasis 
on fundraising seems promising. But I'm getting ahead of myself.

For the last few years, it has been 
the pleasure of District 14's IOBGA 
to raise monies to help the 
Sacramento All-Girls Sea Scout 
troop restore and maintain their 91 
foot Viet Nam era  all-aluminum PTF 
26 boat. We have done this through 
silent auctions, 50-50 raffles, etc. 
We presented a thousand dollars 
here, seven hundred dollars there. 
All of it very appreciated and 
graciously accepted but small 
considering the scope of this 
monumental effort

The District 14 IOBGA Board has decided to try a new, bold tack. As of this report, a memo has been sent to 
all staff Commodores and Auxiliary members announcing that we expect  each of their clubs to invite the 
Board and Cadets, when possible, to come to their clubs to speak about this remarkable cadre of  young 
women. We have a power point or DVD presentation along with information to be able to detail the future 
plans  Our hope is that through this effort, we can elicit a pledge of $100, $500, $1000 or whatever can be 
donated for this worthy cause.

The memo is out, the team is ready.  All we need is to hear from our District 19 and 14 yacht clubs, pack up 
our audio-visual equipment and head for the Board or General meeting to present our request.  We are 
convinced that once experienced boaters hear about this group of girl Sea Scouts, they too will be excited to 
help their efforts in repairing and maintaining this boat.

Submitted by Sue Meyer, President District 19
Southwest Regional Report Continuted
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IOBG Humanitarian Foundation
IOBG Humanitarian Foundations, Inc.

PATRON OF THE FOUNDATION PROGRAM
IOBGHF launched a program to provide special recognition 
to contributors who donate $100 or more.  Each contibutor 

will be awarded a distinctive “action for life” pin which 
signifies their status as a patron of the foundation.

“The International Order of the Blue Gavel Humanitarian Foundation provides the boating 
community the ability to create real differences in others’ lives.  The foundation provides 
resources to existing charities and benefits communities through new initiatives involving 
boating activities and education.”   
This is the Mission Statement of the Humanitarian Foundation.  

EXCALIBUR  LEISURE  SKILLS  CENTER  OF  BUFFALO,  N.  Y.
 
                                                                     Submitted by Past President A. R. Theobald,  Niagara District #3

Over the past two years,  the Past Commodores of Niagara District #3,  a Western New York District, have 
sponsored fundraising events for the benefit of the Excalibur Leisure Skills Center of Buffalo. The 
organization is dedicated to offering disabled and disadvantaged young people and adults of Western 
New York an opportunity to get out and enjoy the waters of Lake Erie and the Niagara River.    Some of 
these people have never been on a boat.   Some of the trips were for fishing, while others were just a 
boat ride on the water to enjoy the fresh air and the sights of the Buffalo sky-line and harbor.   

Through these fundraising events, the District was able to accumulate and raise a sum of $1,000.   The 
District Blue Gavel Auxiliary, holding similar activities, also was able to raise an equal amount of $1,000 
ear-marked for the same goal. 

With these funds in hand, an application was submitted to the International Blue Gavel Humanitarian 
Foundation to "match our funds" with a grant of $2,000.  This being approved, we received the grant 
enabling Niagara District #3 and the International Blue Gavel Humanitarian Foundation to contribute a total 
of $4,000 to the Excalibur Leisure Skills Center, Inc., Buffalo, N.Y., toward the acquisition of a new 30 foot 
Island Hopper Vessel.

The money was handed over to Mr. Jim. Catalano, President of the Board, at the District Holiday Dinner at 
Sandy Beach Yacht Club.   Now the disabled and disadvantaged neighbors of Western New York will 
benefit and enjoy a day in the sun out on the water next year.  

Those that participated in the fundraising events can be proud of their efforts to do "a good deed" for 
those less fortunate in the boating community of Western New York -   that which we know as Niagara 
District #3 of the International Order of the Blue Gavel. 

Past Commodore Tom Hauser,  Sandy Beach Yacht Club,  added his thanks and appreciation to the 
District, the I.O.B.G.,  I.O.B.G.A. and the Humanitarian Foundation for being an advocate of the disabled 
and disadvantaged in our own community.    

Watch for photographic images of the dedication and launching in the Spring. Page 32



From the Treasurer:  Jacquelyn Evans Rudd
As your IOBGHF Treasurer, I would like to report that we are off to a good 
start.  We have a total of $1,206.00 that has been contributed thus far.

I would like to express Thank You’s to the following:

District 1 - Individual Members and Clover Island Yacht Club, Kennewick, WA
District 7  - IOBG - Auxiliary 
Districts 14 & 19 - For the 50/50 Raffle at the Winter Regional Meeting
District 15 - Fundraisers

If you need brochures that explain IOBGHF or Memorial Envelopes please 
contract Carol Garside, Secretary of IOBG Humanitarian Foundation or myself. 
We would be glad to send some materials. With Easter, Memorial Day or even 
the 4th of July coming up, it's a good time to remember someone with love and 
a donation in their name to IOBGHF. I will send out a notification card to them 
and a Thank You letter to you for your tax records.

Just a reminder at the 2008 Annual Meeting in Seattle, the IOBGHF is having a 
Silent Auction.  If you or your District would like to donate an item of interest 
for this event, please send it to: 

IOBGHF
c/o Jacquelyn Evans Rudd

37834 - 43rd Ave. So.
Auburn, WA  98001

I will be sure to list it and it's value for the auction.  

Thank you all for your support over the years.

Telephone numbers and addersses of members are protected by the Privacy Act of 
1974.  As a matter of policy, rosters of names, addresses and telephone numbers 
shall not be made available to the general public or any outside organization.  
Privacy of all rosters shall be safeguarded and the page clearly labeled.

The publication of these rosters, addresses and telephone numbers on any 
computer on-line service including the Internet is prohibited by the 1974 Privacy Act.
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Chairman of the Board
P/P Marion Hughes  
3608 Road #84
Pasco, WA 99301 
Tel:  509-547-6743                       
marion.hughes@att.net

Chief Financial Officer
Jackie Evans Rudd, IOBGA P/P
37834 43rd Ave. S
Auburn, WA 98001
Tel:   253-838-9027
Bus: 425-460-8456
jrjackie1@comcast.net
jackieer@windemere.com

Secretary & Southeastern VP
Carol Garside, IOBGA P/P
3336-C Sunset Key Circle
Punta Gorda, FL 33955-1970
Tel:   941-639-1630
Cell:  734-658-6997
cgarside1@juno.com
(June - September)
20230 Island Estate Drive
Grosse IIe, MI 48138-1263
Tel:   734-671-6997

Vice President & 
Northwestern VP 
P/C Jim Hinckley
4017 S. Auburn St.
Kennewick, WA  99337
Tel:  509-582-7590
Cell: 509-528-4874
jimandbetts@verizon.net

Chief Legal Officer
P/C J. Mark Montobbio
17 Caribe Isle
Novato, CA 94949
Tel:   415-883-3436
Cell:  415-382-6028
tobbio@aol.com

President & CEO
P/C Bob Shogren
12250  5th Street East
Treasure Island, FL 33706                  
Tel:  727-360-3809
shogren@ij.net

Director & North Central VP
P/P Art Garside
3336-C Sunset Key Circle
Punta Gorda, FL 33955-1970
Tel:   941-639-1630
Cell:  734-658-6997
agarside1@juno.com
(June - September)
20230 Island Estate Drive
Grosse IIe, MI 48138-1263
Tel:   734-671-6997

Director 
P/P Art Theobald
140 Westchester Road
Williamsville, NY 14221
Tel:  716-633-7122
atheo@aol.com

Director & Northeastern VP 
P/C Marc Connelly
74 Welwyn Circle
Buffalo, NY  14223
Tel:  716-838-2016
mdc@choiceonemail.com

IOBGHF P/P & Ambassador
P/C Joan Marsh-Clune
258 Heron Drive
Pittsburg, CA 94565                       
Tel:  925-427-6607
Bus: 415-399-6474
Cell:  925-864-1381
jmarsh6607@yahoo.com
jmarsh@wsandco.com

Director 
P/C George Demos
16641 Edgewater Lane
Huntington Beach, CA 92649
Tel:   714-846-1572
HHYC97@aol.com

Ambassador & 
Southwestern VP 
P/C Peggy Gregory
6245 Golden Sands Drive
Long Beach, CA  90803-2316
Tel:  562-596-3529
Cell: 562-858-3451
peggregory@copper.net

Ambassador 
P/C Dave Phelps
P.O. Box 3758
Crestline, CA 92325
Tel:   909-338-4439
Cell:  310-968-2860
Fax:  310-297-3701
david.p.phelps
@smithbarney.com

Ambassador 
P/C Anne Fox
1161 N. Ogden Drive #202
Los Angeles, CA  90046
Tel/Fax: 323-654-4923
Cell:       323-819-4402
syclb95@aol.com

Ambassador, IOBGA P/P
Jerry Key, IOBGA P/P
2697 Cabin Drive
Wickliffe, OH 44092
Tel:   440-944-6350
jkeysails@aol.com
(January - April)
700 Teryl Rd #1
Naples, FL 34112
Tel:   239-755-6350

Ambassador 
P/C Bill Young
5 Grasmere Grove
Rochester
Kent, England  ME2 4PN
Tel:  44-0-163-471-3478
bluesil@hotmail.com

Ambassador 
Patricia Graven, IOBGA P/P
3927 W. 162nd Street
Cleveland, OH 44111
Tel:   216-252-1141
Cell:  216-389-3020
pgraven1@yahoo.com
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#6 PRESIDENT - Southwest
Ronald L. Dodini (Becky)
44-128 Keaalau Place
Kaneohe, HI  96744
Tel:    808-235-2470
Bus:  808-294-0135
huiana@hawaii.rr.com
SECRETARY
Donna B. Salisbury (Ed)
98-988 Palola Way
Aiea, HI  96701
Tel:  808-485-0002
donnaned@earthlink.net

#7 PRESIDENT - North Central
Tony Caruso  (Ottalee)
9361 Canterbury Lane
Mentor, OH  44060
Tel:   440-974-0420
Bus: 440-269-8300
solitaire9361@aol.com
SECRETARY
John Sukis (Rosemary)
3759 Lake Road
Sheffield Lake, OH 44054
Tel: 440-949-8006
jpsukis@palmisanocpa.com

PRESIDENT- Southwest
Lynette Harter Breed
1792 S. Norfolk Street
San Mateo, CA  94403
Tel:  650-574-2251
Fax: 650-341-5192
lharter444@aol.com
SECRETARY
George Knies (Ann)
2333 Lariat Lane
Walnut Creek, CA  94596
Tel:   925-939-0230
Fax:  925-944-0474
machbuster1@earthlink.net

#14

PRESIDENT- Southwest
Linda Whipple
1521 Savin Drive
El Cajon, CA  92021
Tel: 619-579-8321
LXWhipple@cox.net
SECRETARY
Eileen Van Winkle  (Terry)
10827 Maestria Court
San Diego, CA  92124
Tel:  858-571-5256

#15

PRESIDENT- Northeast
David Loughran
1203 Bay Ave.
P.O. Box 746
Mantoloking, NJ  08738
Tel:  732-892-8388
dploughran@comcast.net
SECRETARY
Betty Jane France (Robert)
13 Paul Jones Dr.
Brick, NJ  08723
Tel:  732-477-3732

#22

PRESIDENT- North Central
Robert F. Sapita  (Kay)
852 Center Street
P.O. Box 581
Douglas, MI  49406
Tel:   269-857-2123
Fax:  269-857-2123
bksapita@verizon.net
SECRETARY
Don Schorfhaar (Sue)
9829 High Banks Drive
Cheboygan, MI  49721
Tel: 231-627-2906
dschorfhaar@earthlink.net

#23

#1

#2

PRESIDENT- Northwest
Mary Nye Meyers (Michael)
P.O. Box 44130
Tacoma, WA  98448 
Tel: 253-224-8592
fire_n_ice104@hotmail.com
SECRETARY
Robert Weber (Cathy Joyce)
2617 NE 4th St.  #123
Renton, WA  98056  
Tel:  425-204-9187
Cell: 206-310-9102
robok46@msn.com

PRESIDENT - Canada
Peter Buillon (Claire)
1050 Wolcott St.
Duncan, BC
Canada V9L 5W9
Tel:  250-748-7274
theguillons@yahoo.com
SECRETARY/TREASURER
John Biggs (Carole)
6406 McKenzie Dr.
Duncan, BC  V9L 5R9 
Canada
Tel: 250-746-4941
Bus:250-754-8435
johncarole@shaw.com

PRESIDENT- Northeast
Warren C. Schafer (Kathleen)
7241 Plank Road
Lockport, NY  14094
Tel: 716-439-8059
wcsunit@verizon.net
SECRETARY
Paul Schneeberger
11 Bywater Ct.
Williamsville, NY  14221
Tel: 716-688-3032
schnee1953@aol.com

#3

#4 PRESIDENT- Canada
Ron Defieux (Linda)
641 Blueridge Ave.
N. Vancouver, BC  V74 2J4 
Canada
Tel: 604-987-7425
Fax: 604-985-7263
rdefieux@shaw.ca
SECRETARY
Betty Harris-Peake (Dennis)
1078 English Bluff Rd.
Delta, BC  V4M 2N6 - Canada
Tel: 604-943-4923
Fax: 604-943-1205
bettyharrispeake@hotmail.com

#5 PRESIDENT - Northwest
Edward Blatter (Diana)
10109 SE 38th Ave
Milwaukie, OR  97222
Tel: 503-367-4403
SECRETARY
Bonnie Baldwin (Joseph)
59475 Barr Avenue
St. Helens, OR  97051
Tel: 503-397-5000
Fax:503-397-5012
boattwin@comcast.net

#8 PRESIDENT- Southeast
Richard E. Oakley (Lynne)
P.O. Box 510752
Punta Gorda, FL  33951
Tel:  941-637-7849
bluegaveld8president@embarqmail.com
SECRETARY
Chari S. Leitch
200 Harbor Walk Dr.  #252
Punta Gorda, FL  33950
Tel:  561-863-7971
pgcharu@embarqmail.com

#9

#10 PRESIDENT- Southwest
OPEN
SECRETARY
Jon Fults
3914 Mistral Drive
Huntington Beach, CA 92649
Tel:  714-846-7548
jhfults@verizon.net

#11 PRESIDENT- Southwest
Gary Green (Rosalie)
10715 Hepburn Circle
Culver City, CA  90232
Tel:  310-204-4411
Bus: 310-348-9627
Fax:  310-665-8659
garygreen@ca.rr.com
SECRETARY
Mark Register
1253  23rd Street, Unit 2
Santa Monica, CA  90404
Tel:  310-828-0982
markreg@aol.com

#12 PRESIDENT- Northeast
Vincent J. Core (Eileen)
739 Fairmount Dr.
Chatham, NJ  07928
Tel/Fax:  973-635-7415
sailcore@worldnet.att.net (Summer)
sailcorebsm@att.net (Winter)
SECRETARY
Open

PRESIDENT- Southwest
Clark Owens
2111 Bermuda Dunes
Oxnard, CA  93036
Tel:   805-485-8421
Cell:  805-701-7880
Fax:  805-988-0267
clarko1@bigplanet.com
SECRETARY
Nancy Rowe (Roland)
4216 Harbour Island Lane
Oxnard, CA  93035
Tel: 805-382-9514
nnrowe@aol.com

#16

PRESIDENT- Southeast
Open
SECRETARY/TREASURER
Open

#18

PRESIDENT- Southwest
Peter Oswald (Nancy)
1800 Alma Ave.  #307
Walnut Creek, CA  94596
Tel:  925-943-3907
Fax: 925-866-1330
pnoswald@pacbell.net
SECRETARY
Herman Meyer (Suzie)
7341 Gilbert Road
Oakdale, CA 95361
Tel:  209-847-4935
hmeyer@meyer-law.com

#19

PRESIDENT- Northeast
Stanley Zielinski
121 Yale Terrace
P.O. Box 333
Linden, NJ  07036
Tel: 908-486-2094
stasziel@aol.com
SECRETARY
Raoul Rabiner
145 Rector Street
Perth Amboy, NJ  08861
Tel: 732-826-0845
crusaderrabbit@att,net

#20

#21

PRESIDENT- Northwest
Carol Zumpano
60 Calgary Ave.
Pentiction, BC  V2A  2T6
Canada
Tel:  250-292-8750
czumpano@vip.net
SECRETARY
Yvonne Crawford (Steven)
1547 Klien Rd.
Kelowna, BC  V1Z 3H5
Canada
Tel: 250-769-7325
skicondo@telus.net

#24

PRESIDENT- North Central
Lois Conte  (Rick)
169 Gallup
Mt. Clemens, MI  48043
Tel:  586-463-5952
ctstrans@ameritech.net
SECRETARY
Russell C. Skitch  (Sharon)
2037  22nd
Wyandotte, MI  49192
Tel:  586-899-6765
Rskitch@buffwhelanchev.com

#25

PRESIDENT- Northeast
Ernie C. Odierna (Camille)
5 Highridge Road
Larchmont, NY 10538
Tel: 914-834-2162
ernie01@optonline.net
SECRETARY
Martin L. Egeland (Mary)
4 Chalden Court 
Huntington Station, NY 11746
Tel: 631-351-0935
carolprin@aol.com

#26

PRESIDENT- England
Ron Judd
41 Glynn Road
Peacehaven, East Sussex
England  BN10 7SH
SECRETARY
Sue Young (Bill)
5 Grasmere Grove
Rochester, Kent 
England  ME2 4PN
Tel:  (44)(0)1634 713478
bluesil@hotmail.com

#70

PRESIDENT- New Zealand
Harry Sutcliffe  (Gay)
20 Arohia Place
Snells Beach, Warkworth
New Zealand  0920
Tel:   64-9-425-4407
Bus: 02-1-034-3707
thesuttys@xtra.co.nz
SECRETARY
Kathy Fenn  (Jim)
Buller Road
RD 2, Westport
New Zealand
Tel:  64-3-789-8909
fennyachting@xnet.co.nz

#75

PRESIDENT- Northeast
Gary Barger  (Nancy)
197 Magothy Beach Road
Pasadena City, MD  21122
Tel:  410-437-4936
Fax: 410-437-1695
superiorsystems@comcast.net
SECRETARY
Carol Hogan (Pete)
233 Bridge Drive
Joppa, MD 21085
Tel:  410-679-0594
Cell: 433-417-6286
Fax: 410-333-9970
plhcah@msn.com

#27

PRESIDENT- North Central
Jack White  (Joanne)
12292 Lakeshore
LaSalle, MI  48145-9177
Tel:  734-242-4558
Bus: 419-244-5557
Fax:  419-244-4702
commodorej@aol.com

PRESIDENT- Southwest
Walt Kadyk (Marti)
4993 Saddlewood Place
Alta Loma, CA 91737
Tel: 909-781-2940
walt.kadyk@comserco.com
SECRETARY
Sheila Van Guilder
3665 Bear Street B
Santa Ana, CA 92704
Tel: 714-434-7550
svanguil@adelphia.net

2008 DISTRICT OFFICERS & AREAS SERVED

SECRETARY
Ray Morrow (Jan)
12660 N. Lakeshore Dr.
LaSalle, MI  48145
Tel: 734-242-7111
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Return Service Requested

International Order of the Blue Gavel
3517 Camino Del Rio South, Suite 208
San Diego, CA  92108   USA

Did you know that you can get your newsletter on-line? 
View your newletter in full color and print the pages you want.  

Visit our web site at www.iobg.org. 
Let us know if you would like to receive an email notification 

when your newsletter is ready to view. 


